Cartmel Priory School, January 2021

As this article is written we are in the midst of the third national lockdown and the second period of full closure for all schools nationally. As a school we learnt an incredible amount from the first period of closure last year so we were able to move to remote education immediately. The vast majority of students are following their normal school timetable from home and engaging with their learning through Microsoft TEAMS, an online platform which allows teachers to deliver learning in a variety of ways including “teaching live”. It is important that teachers continue to use a variety of approaches because this is what happens in real classrooms. We have a small number of children currently working on their lessons in the same way on school site so the school remains “open” although working to support the national situation with respect to keeping contacts reduced. 
In addition, this month we have introduced Lateral Flow Testing for staff and students working in school. Another new learning curve for staff as they don PPE and assume roles of testing operatives on top of their teaching and administrative commitments.  Every day’s a school day here!
The school continues to highlight everything we continue to do to support our students to be the very best they can be through our Facebook page and our school website (https://www.cartmelprioryschool.co.uk/) so please take a look! 


 
  

